
 

 

 
Ruth L. Kirschstein National Research Service Award (NRSA) 

 Stipends, Tuition/Fees and Other Budgetary Levels  
Effective For Fiscal Year 2019 (NOT-OD-19-036) 

 
December 4, 2018 
 
Stipend levels for fiscal year (FY) 2019 Kirschstein-NRSA awards for undergraduate, predoctoral and 
postdoctoral trainees and fellows have been announced.  See tables below. The Training Related Expenses 
and Institutional Allowance for postdoctoral trainees and fellow have increased. Related Expenses and 
Institutional Allowances for predoctoral trainees and fellows and the Tuition and Fees for all educational 
levels remains unchanged.   
 

 
 

 
 
The budgetary categories described in the Notice apply only to Kirschstein-NRSA awards made with FY 
2019 funds.  Previously issued 2019 awards will be revised to adjust funding to the FY 2019 levels.  
Appointments to institutional training grants that have already been awarded in FYI 2019 must be amended 
to reflect the FY2019 stipend levels, once the training award has been adjusted by the NIH.  Amended 
appointments must be submitted through xTrain in the eRA Commons.  Retroactive adjustments or 
supplementation of stipends or other budgetary categories with Kirschstein NRSA funds for an award made 
prior to October 1, 2018 are not permitted.   
To read the full announcement see NOT-19-036.  

 

For additional information, please visit the ORA website at www.ora.miami.edu. 

If you have any questions, please email us at ora-si@miami.edu. 
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